PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

Wednesday 24 April 2013

Present: S Munro, D O’Neill, M Lawrence, P Bain, A Anderson, S Anderson, R McLuckie, J Miller, A McSorley, J McCann, M Arendarikova, M Mackie, L Kerr
Apologies:  None
Minutes agreed from last meeting.

HT Report
· Faculty Head for Social Subjects interviews were held today.  Lauren Hephron was the successful candidate.  There were 32 applicants for the job and 7 very strong candidates interviewed.
· The new school mini bus arrived.  It is in very good condition.  S Munro will prepare a ‘Care Guide’ before staff and pupils start to use it.  Hopefully this will ensure the minibus is well looked after.
· Easter revision: the commitment from staff was outstanding with 2 separate groups at the Croft, 5 days of classes in the first week and 4 days of classes in the second week (including a Saturday).  The classes were well attended and pupil comments show that they have appreciated the staff input.
· 40 x S1 CHS and St MM pupils participated in the first of 2 workshops delivered by INMY (In my back yard).  An ideal opportunity for pupils to consider the consequences of environmental issues, such as wind turbines.

· 21 x S3 pupils attended the Scottish Parliament and Surgeon’s Hall Museum as part of their Modern Studies work.
· The sign at the entrance has been repaired.  Since the storm damage of January 2012 the school has been trying to locate a supplier.

· The school now has a link with a school in Bangladesh.  R Macfarlane (Social Subjects) has set this in motion.

· The school has several articles in the latest edition of the Castlemilk News.  Worth a read.

· The school QIO Visit went very well.  The pupils impressed Stephen Watters.  

· D O’Neill has been invited onto a group with 4 HMIe inspectors and 4 other HT from around Scotland.  As a group they will look at new ways of measuring improvements in schools.

· The music practical exams have taken place with 100% attendance.  Initial feedback is that the pupils have performed very well and to the best of their ability.

· Higher Drama practical exams have also had 100% attendance.  R Stevenson and K Boland were pleased with performances.

· St MM’s 50th anniversary of the schools opening was celebrated this month.  D O’Neill represented the school at a celebration mass followed by an evening of entertainment in the school.
· The school Croft has been ‘opened up’.  R Gilliland had taken some before and after pictures of the bedrooms.  The bunkbeds look fantastic.  These were shown to the parent council.
Race night/fundraising

It was decided it would be unrealistic to hold a Race Night before the end of term.  It will be held in October.  S Anderson has offered to help where he can.
Parent Council will ask Departments in the school to give a wish list of things they need/would like for the department.  K Reid will check with D O’Neill when would be best to send out an email.

Correspondence
Booklet on Parent Council resources. This booklet has been emailed to members of the Parent council.
AOCB

Parent Council Award
The Parent council decided the Scary Movie would win the prize.  K Reid to check with D O’Neill/J Hindson for numbers involved.  If there are a lot of pupils involved (a class) it would be better to offer domino pizza’s.  
Stephen Coyle, the Careers Officer will receive special recognition from the Parent Council.  
The Award Ceremony will be held Thursday 20 June 2013.

Making Parent Council more accessible
The Parent Council discussed ways to make the Parent Council more approachable.  K Reid will ask D O’Neill/B Burnett about the possibility of having a Parent council email address which could be linked to the Parent Council page on the website.  This would allow parents/carers the opportunity to email questions they may have.  Facebook and other methods of advertising were discussed.  It would be good if a Parent from council would attend S1 parents night, P7 information meeting etc.
Head Teacher

The parent Council would like to offer their very best wishes to D O’Neill for her wedding this weekend.  Have a wonderful day!  
